People in Political Science

Deil S. Wright has been appointed as the Carl
Hatch Visiting Professor of Public Administra-
tion at the University of New Mexico.

Award Recipients

Editor’s Note: For a listing of National
Science Foundation awards to political
scientists in FY 1986, see “"News of the
Profession’’ in this issue of PS.

Eugene V. Debs Foundation

The Debs Foundation has awarded its
Bryant Spann Memorial Prize for 1986 to
Richard A. Cloward and Frances Fox
Piven for their two-part article on regis-
tration strategy, '‘Trying to Break Down
the Barriers’” and ‘‘"How to Get Out the
Vote in 1988,’’ published in The Nation
on November 2 and November 23,
1985, respectively. The prize recognizes
“’published work which evidences social
vision and commitment to social justice.”’

Fulbright Distinguished
Fellows

To celebrate its 40th anniversary, the

Fulbright Exchange Program has selected'

40 American scholars and 40 foreign
scholars as Distinguished Fellows. Fol-
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lowing are the political scientists from
the U.S. with their current affiliation, lec-
ture topic, and country of visitation.

John Brademas, president, New York
University. International Education and
the Future of Education in the United
States; Greece.

Robert A. Dahl, Sterling Professor of
Political Science, Department of Political
Science, Yale University. American Gov-
ernment and Democratic Institutions;
Venezuela.

Theodore J. Lowi, John L. Senior Pro-
fessor of American Institutions, Depart-
ment of Political Science, Cornell Univer-
sity. American Democracy and Govern-
ment; Ecuador.

Norman J. Ornstein, Resident Scholar,
American Enterprise Institute. American
Constitutionalism; Hong Kong, Malaysia,
Philippines, and Taiwan.

Ellis Sandoz, professor, Department of
Political Science, Louisiana State Univer-
sity. American Government and the U.S.
Constitution; Italy.

Robert Scalapino, Director, Institute of
East Asian Studies, University of Cali-
fornia, Berkeley. U.S. Foreign Policy;
Korea.

Myron Weiner, Ford International Pro-
fessor of Political Science, Department of
Political Science, Massachusetts Insti-
tute of Technology. Politics and Develop-
ment; Sri Lanka.

Fulbright Scholar Program

The political scientists listed below are
among 1,000 academics who have re-
ceived awards under the Fulbright
Scholar Program to travel, lecture, con-
sult, and conduct advanced research
abroad in 1986-87. The scholars are
listed with their home institutions and the
country they will visit.

Nicholas Q. Berry, professor of political
science, Ursinus College: New Zealand.

Laurie A. Brand, assistant editor of the
Journal of Palestine Studies, |nstitute for
Palestine Studies (Washington): multi-
country award.
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Paul G. Buchanan, adjunct professor of
national security affairs, Naval Post-
graduate School: multi-country award.

Didrick A. Castberg, professor of politi-
cal science, University of Hawaii: Japan.

Harlan Cleveland, dean of public affairs
and planning in the Institute of Public
Affairs, University of Minnesota: New
Zealand.

Ellen T. Comisso, associate professor of
political science, University of California
at San Diego: Yugoslavia.

Donald K. Crone, assistant professor of
international relations, Michigan State
University: multi-country award.

Carlos A. Cunha, adjunct lecturer in
social sciences, University of Michigan:
Haiti.

Robert S. Cutler, senior staff associate
on the evaluation staff, National Science
Foundation: Japan.

John J. Damis, professor of political
science, Portland State University:
Morocco.

Karen E. Feste, associate professor of in-
ternational studies, University of Denver:
Austria.

Michael H. Fleet, associate professor of
political science, Marquette University:
Chile.

Judith A. Gentleman, assistant pro-
fessor of political science, State Univer-
sity of New York College at Geneseo:
Mexico.

Harold Guetzkow, professor emeritus of
political science, Northwestern Univer-
sity: Nigeria.

Lowell S. Gustafson, lecturer in govern-
ment and foreign affairs, University of
Virginia: Argentina.

Jeffrey Hahn, professor of political sci-
ence, Villanova University: U.S.S.R.

Susan B. Hansen, associate professor of
political science, University of Pitts-
burgh: United Kingdom.

Elizabeth C. Hanson, associate profes-
sor of political science, University of Con-
necticut: India.

Kenneth M. Holland, assistant professor
of political science, University of Ver-
mont: Japan.

William D. Jackson, professor of politi-
cal science, Miami University (Ohio):
Australia.

Ralph T. Jans, professor of social sci-
ence, University of Maine at Machias:
Thailand.

Willard R. Johnson, professor of politi-
cal science, Massachusetts Institute of
Technology: lvory Coast.

Miles E. Kahler, associate professor of
international relations and Pacific
studies, University of California at San
Diego: Yugoslavia.

Jemedari Kamara, director of African
and Afro-American studies, University of
Michigan at Flint: Benin.

Robert R. Kaufman, professor of politi-
cal science, Rutgers University: Yugo-
slavia.

Noel J. Kent, assistant professor of
political science, University of Hawaii:
Denmark.

Norman Kogan, professor of political
science, University of Connecticut: italy.

Edward A. Kolodziej, professor of polit-

ical science, University of lllinois
at Urbana-Champaign: multi-country
award.

Bruce R. Kuniholm, associate professor
of policy science and public affairs, Duke
University: Turkey.

Jacob W. Landynski, professor of politi-
cal science, New School for Social
Research: Israel.

Ronald Linden, director of the Center for
Russian and East European Studies, Uni-
versity of Pittsburgh: Yugoslavia.

Arthur Maass, professor of arts and sci-
ences, Harvard University: Mexico.

Dean E. McHenry, Jr., associate pro-
fessor of government, Claremont Grad-
uate School: Tanzania.

Peter H. Merkl, professor of political
science, University of California at Santa
Barbara: Turkey.

Tommie S. Montgomery, assistant pro-
fessor of political science, Dickinson Col-
lege: Argentina.

Benjamin N. Muego, assistant professor
of natural and social sciences, Bowling
Green State University: Philippines.
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Jack H. Nagel, associate professor of
political science, University of Pennsyl-
vania: New Zealand.

David D. Newson, associate dean of the
school of foreign service, Georgetown
University: United Kingdom.

Bruce J. Perlman, assistant professor of
public administration, University of New
Mexico: Honduras.

Harry J. Psomiades, professor of politi-
cal science, Queens College of City Uni-
versity of New York: Greece.

Donald R. Ranish, professor of political
science, Antelope Valley College: South
Korea.

James N. Rosenau, professor of inter-
national relations, University of Southern
California: Yugoslavia.

Gorden C. Schloming, associate profes-
sor of psychology and social sciences,
University of Portland: Peru.

Mitchell A. Seligson, director of the
Center for Latin American Studies, Uni-
versity of Pittsburgh: Costa Rica.

Glen W. Sparrow, associate professor of
public administration and urban studies,
San Diego State University: Hong Kong.

Richard G. Stevens, associate dean,
Defense Intelligence College (Washing-
ton): Hong Kong.

Luis Valdes, associate professor of poli-
tics, Rollins College: Dominican Republic.

Richard W. Wilson, professor of political
science, Rutgers University: South
Korea.

Robert G. Wirsing, professor of govern-
ment and international studies, Univer-
sity of South Carolina: Pakistan.

Amos Yoder, professor of political sci-
ence, University of Idaho: China.

Robert Wood Johnson
Foundation

The Johnson fund has named six fellows
in health care finance for 1986-87.
Fellowships support a year of advanced
training and field experience and include
stipends equal to the annual salary of a
recipient, up to $40,000. The fellows
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also receive grants of up to $15,000 to
support a research project to be con-
ducted during the year following their
fellowship term.

The following political scientists are

among the fellows:

Charles J. Barrilleaux, assistant profes-
sor, political science department, Univer-
sity of New Orleans.

Samuel T. Bookheimer, assistant pro-
fessor, political science department, Uni-
versity of Houston.

David C. Colby, visiting associate pro-
fessor, policy sciences program, Univer-
sity of Maryland at Baltimore County.

National Academy of
Public Administration

Naomi B. Lynn, Georgia State Univer-
sity, and Patricia S. Florestano, Univer-
sity of Maryland, have been elected to
membership in the National Academy of
Public Administration.

Public Administration
Research Award

Charles H. Levine, Senior Specialist in
American Government and Public Admin-
istration at the Congressional Research
Service of the Library of Congress, has
been selected for the first Distinguished
Research Award presented by the Na-
tional Association of Schools of Public
Affairs and Administration and the Amer-
ican Society for Public Administration.
This award was created to recognize out-
standing research that is having a signifi-
cant impact on the way we understand
and think about public administration.
Levine was selected for his work on
managing public agencies under condi-
tions of cutbacks and retrenchment.

Levine's work has also been recognized
by the Senior Executives Association, an
organization composed of members of
the federal government’'s Senior Execu-
tive Service. In a recent competition it
selected Levine's essay, ‘“The Federal
Government in the Year 2000: Admin-
istrative Legacies of the Reagan Years,”’
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as the best paper on the topic of the
“‘Federal Career Service for the 1990's.”’

Southern Political Science
Association

Thomas M. Konda, State University of
New York-Plattsburgh, and Lee Sigel-
man, University of Kentucky, received
the Pi Sigma Alpha Award for the best
paper presented at the 1985 annual
meeting of the Southern Political Science
Association, “‘Public Evaluations of the
American Parties, 1952-1984."

Beverly Cook, University of Wisconsin-
Milwaukee, was awarded the prize for
the best paper on women and politics
presented at the 1985 meeting for ‘A
Cross-National Comparison of the
Access of Women to Courthouses.”’

Alissa Worden, Michigan State Univer-
sity, won the Brooks/Cole Award for the
best paper presented by a graduate stu-
dent at the 1985 meeting for "'Trial
Judges’ Responsiveness to Political Cli-
mate: Some Preliminary Findings,”” writ-
ten while she was a graduate student at
the University of North Carolina at Chapel
Hill.

Other Awards and Honors

James Eisenstein, professor of political
science, Pennsylvania State University,
has received a 1986 AMOCO Founda-
tion Outstanding Teaching Award.

Marianne Githens, department of poli-
tics and public policy, Goucher College,
has received an Outstanding Teacher
Award.

Charles V. Hamilton, Wallace S. Sayre
Professor of Government, has received a
Great Teacher Award, presented by the
Society of Columbia Graduates, in its
38th annual award program. Hamilton
was honored by the students of Colum-
bia College in 1982 with the Mark Van
Doren Award.

Frank L. Klingberg, emeritus professor
of political science, Southern lHlinois Uni-
versity, has been honored by a $10,000
endowment from Youth World Inc., to

Charles V. Hamilton has received a Great
Teacher Award, presented by the Society of

Columbia Graduates.  (Photo by Joe Pineiro)

establish the Frank L. Klingberg ‘'Youth
World’' Scholarship for palitical science
students at Southern lilinois University.

Theodore Lowi, John L. Senior Profssor
of American Institutions at Cornell Uni-
versity, has been appointed 1986-87
Caroline Werner Gannett Professor at
Rochester Institute of Technology.

John D. Martz M, professor of political
science, Pennsylvania State University,
has been selected to receive the 1986
Faculty Scholar Medal for Outstanding
Achievement in the area of the social and
behavioral sciences.

Elston Roady, professor emeritus, Flor-
ida State University, has received the
Distinguished Alumni Award from the li-
nois State University Alumni Association.

Larry D. Spence, associate professor of
poiitical science, Pennsylvania State Uni-
versity, has been named a recipient of
the Christian R. and Mary F. Lindback
Award for Distinguished Teaching. He
has also been the recipient of an Out-
standing Adviser Award from the College
of Liberal Arts Alumni Society.

101

https://doi.org/10.1017/50030826900627650 Published online by Cambridge University Press


https://doi.org/10.1017/S0030826900627650

People in Political Science

Frank L. Klingberg has been honored by the
establishment of the Frank L. Klingberg
“Youth World’* Scholarship for political sci-
ence students at Southern Illinois University.

In Memoriam

John Patrick Hagan

As one of Pat’s former colleagues put it,
I never dreamed Pat Hagan would be in
a situation he couldn’t talk himself out
of.”” Tragically, John Patrick Hagan died
October 10, 1986, 16 days short of his
32nd birthday, as a result of injuries suf-
fered in an auto accident. Pat was a visit-
ing assistant professor at the University
of North Carolina-Chapel Hill, on jeave
from West Virginia University.

These two institutions had been his aca-
demic homes. Pat was a Phi Beta Kappa
graduate of WVU (1976} and received
his J.D. from WVU in 1979. He then
served for a year as a law clerk for the
Hon. Darrell V. McGraw, Jr. of the West
Virginia Supreme Court of Appeals before
proceeding to Chapel Hill where he
earned his M.A. (1982) and Ph.D.
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{1986). His dissertation, ‘'Policy Cycles
and Conflict in State Supreme Courts: A
Political Model of Judicial Activism,”’
was an innovative study of activism on
four state supreme courts. While com-
pleting this work, he joined the faculty at
WVU, first as a visiting assistant pro-
fessor in 1983 and then on a tenure-
track line in 1984.

Pat immediately gained a reputation as an
outstanding instructor. Students flocked
from around the campus to sign up for his
“Con Law,”” “'Civil Liberties,”” **Judicial
Politics,”” and ‘'Law and the Legal
System’’ classes. Consistently five
minutes late for class, Pat would enter
lecturing and waving his arms. More than
one student has discovered at the end of
a Pat Hagan lecture that s/he had been so
enthralled that s/he had forgotten to take
any notes. His freedom of speech lec-
tures, replete with examples, were
already legendary.

Pat had also begun to publish his work in
professional journals. Issues of Policy
Studies Journal and West Virginia Law
Review carry articles by him, and he had
three manuscripts under review at the
time of his death. And, as we never let
Pat forget, he was the only political sci-
entist we knew who had published in the
Journal of Pediatric Dentistry.

As Pat’s brother noted at his funeral, Pat
would have wanted all of his friends and
family to ‘‘get on with our lives.”” He
would not have wanted us to spend too
much time mourning; or if we felt the
need to mourn, Pat would have preferred
it be done in the proper convivial setting.
Still, as we have talked to the many peo-
ple who knew Pat, it is clear that he
touched many lives.

The stories are legion. Simply put, Pat
was fun to be around. Conversations
with him could, and often did, easily
move from the merits of Buckaroo Bonzai
movies {and Pat saw more than most
people do) to the likely impact of the
appointment of Scalia to the Supreme
Court; from the latest Supreme Court
obscenity decision to value of the bio-
politics approach within the discipline.

Pat Hagan was, in every sense, a good
person. He was honest and trustworthy.
He was a person one could proudly call a
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